
Minutes from Meeting held August 13, 2019 
 

The August meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 13, 2019 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was called 

to order at 2:42 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston; Mike Richter and Nick 

Ceremuga.  Roadmaster Joe Biery; Solicitor Alan Shaddinger; and Secretaries Cathy Amon and Rebecca Andrew.  

Three visitors were present.  Minutes from the July 9th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Joe 

Livingston and a second by Mike Richter.  
 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2019  $ 256,071.16 

July Credits/Deposits     $  23,549.61 

July Credits/Interest     $      51.99 

July Debits/Checks     $  38,595.18 

Balance as of July 31, 2019    $ 241,077.58 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2019  $ 136,352.62 

July Credits/Deposits – Interest    $     123.03 

July Debits/Checks     $  18,109.44 

Balance as of July 31, 2019    $ 118,366.21 
 

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga.  MC 
 

Visitors Acknowledged – Donna Davis Brown, 1912 Ottawa Road, was wondering the progress on the campers on 

Eriez. Mike reported he is in the process of finalizing paperwork regarding several properties including this one. Mike 

is hoping the campers will be removed or it will go to the magistrate.  
 

Fred Sparling, 1709 Bonnie Drive, has concerns regarding Glenwood Allotment, people are leaving campers there 

year round. These campers are located on Spring, Bonnie and Glenwood Drive. He mentioned to put a notice in the 

paper regarding this issue. Mike asked if he could get a list of the owners and their locations.  
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Joe Biery reported on the following: 

 The progress on 1
st
 Street project.  

 

Asst. Roadmaster’s Report – Not present. 
 

Attorney’s Report – Alan asked for an Executive Session regarding a damage claim and real estate issues.  
 

Building Code Official – Not present. 
 

Supervisors’ Report – Mike R. said he is working on several properties for Property Maintenance issues.   

Joe Livingston said there were 3 or 4 trees backing up the water in Douthett Allotment. They have been cleaned up.   
 

Secretary’s Report – Cathy was questioning if campers were allowed in Colonial Estates. Alan is looking into 

documentation on this.  
 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the July bills with a second by Mike Richter.  MC 
 

At 3:20 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session.  The regular meeting reconvened at 4:05 pm 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:10 pm. 

 

       Respectfully submitted,  

Cathryn J Amon, Secretary 



 

 


